
ARCHDIOCESE OF Los ANGELES 

Office of the Archbishop 

October 16, 2024 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ: 

I want to inform you that we have reached a settlement with men and women who survived 
childhood sexual abuse at the hands of priests and other clergy and individuals serving in the 
Archdiocese of Los Angeles. 

I am sorry for every one of these incidents, from the bottom of my heart. My hope is that this 
settlement will provide some measure of healing for what these men and women have suffered. 

Most of the alleged acts of abuse covered in this settlement took place more than fifty years ago, 
with a number of the cases dating back to the 1940s. Some of these acts are alleged to have been 
committed by Archdiocesan clergy, some by lay people, and some by religious order priests and 
clergy from other dioceses who were serving here. 

As you know, for many years now the Archdiocese has been confronting the consequences of 
past abuse by priests, clergy, and others working in the Church. We provide pastoral care and 
financial support for survivor-victims to assist in their healing. We enforce strict background and 
reporting requirements, and we have established extensive training programs to protect young 
people and to ensure safe environments in our parishes, schools, and other ministries. 

Today, as a result of these reforms, new cases of sexual misconduct by priests and clergy 
involving minors are rare in the Archdiocese. No one who has been found to have harmed a 
minor is serving in ministry at this time. And I promise: we will remain vigilant. 

This new settlement is the result of a 2019 California law (Assembly Bill 218) that removed the 
statute of limitations on childhood sexual abuse civil claims for a period of three years. During 
that period, some 1,900 claims of past allegations of sexual misconduct were filed in which the 
Archdiocese was named. 

Through a process of active mediation, I believe we have come to a resolution of these claims 
that will provide just compensation to the survivor-victims while also allowing the Archdiocese 
to continue to carry out our ministries to the faithful and our social programs serving the poor 
and vulnerable in our communities. 
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